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Water Leaks – What’s Going On?
As everyone is aware we have water problems. In order to get a better understanding of
the cause, solution and duration of the repairs I talked to Larry Morris, the City ofAiken
Public Works Director, in order to get a better understanding of the situation.
Cause: the original piping used for the water line from the water main to water meter
of each property was approved and certified by the American Water Works Association.
The piping was rated best available at that time. Unfortunately the material did not
perform as expected and had a shorter than normal life span.
Solution: Replace all water lines between the meter and the main water line with a new
type of piping.
Duration: The City of Aiken will be replacing 2000 services in Woodside. They will
start with the worst areas and proceed to the less affected areas. At the present time they
are working in theWest Pleasant Colony area and then the Golden Oak area. Once these
areas are completed the crews will move to other sections of Woodside. Mr. Morris says
it will take more than a year to complete the project.
In case you are wondering if this is only a Woodside problem – it isn’t. City wide there
are 18,000 services to be replaced. Several new crews have been hired and trained by
the City in order to expedite the replacement of the water lines.
P.S. – Damage to sidewalks and streets will be repaired and paid for by the City.
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C.E.E.C. (COVENANTS) Mike Sims
A repeat from my newsletter article in November 2011:

“In several more weeks we will be faced with the task of cleaning up behind Mother Nature as the
foliage will succumb to the laws of gravity. Be sure you have an ample supply of basura grande
(“extra-large” to those of us who are not fluent in Spanish) trash bags and please remember that
neither loose nor bagged debris is to be placed at the street prior to noon on Tuesdays.”

PLEASE BE GUIDED ACCORDINGLY!!!!! – (I have been compelled to write a large number of warning
letters this past year concerning yard debris being placed at the curb too early and I am hopeful that there are
not any “second offenders,” even if it is your lawn service contractor, as a 2nd offense results in a “fine” letter).

A resident reported that a black cat had been observed roaming in her neighborhood. Besides it being Halloween and
bad luck if a black cat crosses your path, I would like to remind all residents that our Covenants specifically state that
pets are not allowed to roam unaccompanied within “The Plantation”.

See ya’ next month!

October 2012 ARB Activity

Building and Environmental Inspections - 24

Homeowner Issues – 2

Improvements – 16

Landscape Plans – 4

Satellite Dish Location Requests - 4

Tree Removal Requests – 17
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Meeting was called to order by Bill Lykins at 3:00 p.m. at
the Woodside POA office conference room and a quorum
was established.

Attendees: Bill Lykins, president
Nancy Hughes, vice-president
Bob Horne, secretary
Pat Shippey, treasurer
Jerry Hughson, member
Dee Clark, member
Bob Christopher, member
Mike Sims, member
Larry Wittenmyer, member
Diana Peters (DC)
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Guests: Leslie Johnston

Approval of Minutes:
Mr. Lykins: There being no additions or corrections, the
minutes of September 17, 2012 stand approved as written.

New Business:
Pat Shippey moved to engage the services of Robinson
Grant & Co., P.A. to conduct the 2012 financial audit

and to prepare the federal and state income tax returns.
The fees for those services will be the same as 2011, i.e.,
a maximum of $18,700 inclusive of out-of-pocket costs.
(Cost for 2011 was $18,560). Bob Christopher seconded
the motion.
The motion was passed unanimously.

Reports:
The financial report was given and the ARB report was
submitted to board members prior to the meeting.
All submitted reports are maintained in Association
records.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Bob Horne, secretary

OCTOBER 15, 2012
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING Nancy Hughes

It’s the time of year when we do the rye overseeding. As you have probably noticed, we have been running the
sprinklers (in the absence of rain) to give the seeding a good soaking. You have probably also run into an errant
sprinkler head.

We have thousands of sprinkler heads. Some are over 20 years old. They break. They wear out. They come out of
adjustment. The Woodside crew as well as the Cold Creek crews work on them all of the time. We do a thorough run
through of all of the systems three times a year. Also, we have lots of responsible residents who alert us to
mis-performing sprinkler heads. If anyone sees a sprinkler head not working properly, please report it to us. We have
flags at the WPPOA office and ask you to flag any sprinkler head that is not working properly so we can adjust or
replace it. I promise you that when a bad sprinkler head is flagged or reported, it is addressed quickly. Something
you may not realize is that a readjusted sprinkler head may not stay readjusted. The old ones can be pretty stubborn.
(How’s that for a metaphor for life!) For example, a bad sprinkler head, reported on Monday, will be readjusted on
Monday or Tuesday, but could be back to its old ways by Wednesday. If you reported an errant sprinkler head, please
don’t think you are being ignored. If it does not “appear” to have been fixed, please continue to report it until it is
replaced. There are so many sprinkler heads and so many people who are fixing them, it’s hard to keep track. Please
believe me when I tell you that we are very grateful to those residents who alert us to sprinkler head problems.
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ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD Dee Clark

ARB Quick Factoids

Did you know??
• Your ARB has gone digital and construction plans are now filed electronically
• Holiday inflatables require an ARB Request for Approval
• Statues and other ornamental items over 30” in height require ARB approval
• Parking of vehicles on unpaved areas is not permitted throughout the plantation
• Flags must be mounted on a pole or attached to your home or deck NOT mounted on trees
• Only one realtor sign is permitted on your property
• Any changes to the landscape in the form of hardscape such as walks, patios, statues, and landscape

structures require ARB approval
• The removal of trees with diameters greater than 4 inches require approval from the appropriate ARB
• Satellite Dish antennas must be screened with buffer plantings if a ground pole mounted placement is used
• No alteration including painting or staining, affecting the exterior appearance of any building, structure,

or significant landscape change shall be made without prior written approval of the ARB

Further information regarding the above may be obtained by contacting the POA office or checking online at
Woodside POA, Building Guidelines http://www.wppoa.com/arb1.htm.

The preparation of the 2013 budget will be completed this month and presented to the Board for approval at its
next meeting on November 19, 2012. Assessment notices for next year will be mailed in December with
payment due by March 1, 2013 without penalty. A copy of the adopted 2013 budget will be included with the

assessment notice.

Non-assessment income through the end of October remains at 2011 levels and expenses continue under budget.
Insurance premiums are expected to increase approximately 2% at renewal and some service contract rates are
remaining the same. Increases in expenses are due primarily to expanded responsibilities of the WPPOA and repairs
to the aging infrastructure.

TREASURER’S REPORT Pat Shippey
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DEVELOPMENT COMPANY Diana Peters

The Village Health & Wellness Center is now open for members with a full group fitness class schedule and
state-of-the-art cardio and resistance equipment! The experienced staff of instructors and trainers is available
to meet with prospective members, sign up members and provide orientations to this fabulous new facility and

the menu of services available. The Village Health & Wellness Center offers a wide array of health and wellness
options including: cutting edge group fitness programs and training equipment; personal training for individuals and
small groups; sport specific training; aqua fitness programs for all levels in the saltwater indoor pool; and a Hot Yoga
studio. Nutritional counseling, wellness coaching, massage therapy and other progressive mind/body programs are all
also available to members. Learn more about events and class schedules at www.villagehealthandwellness.com or
like us on Facebook!

The Grand Opening Membership Special has been extended through November 15! For membership information
and rates, a personal tour or to meet with a personal trainer, please call Vivien Anne Bunce at 803-617-0876 or e-mail
Vivien at Vivien@villagehealthandwellness.com.

The Blotter
OCTOBER 2012

Alarms 1
Decal/Pass Violation 0
Emergency Vehicles/Public Safety 20
Fire 0
Fishing 0
Gate Maintenance 0
Landscaping 0
Light Maintenance 0
Animal Nuisance 1
Other 7
People Nuisance 2
Parking 1
Resident Assistance 6
Routine Safety Patrol 42*
Speeding/Reckless driving** 0
Suspicious Condition/Person 0
Vandalism 0
Theft 1
Trespassing 0
Traffic Violation** 1
Vehicle Accident 0

*Public safety vehicles entering without lights or sirens
activated, previously classified as ‘emergency vehicle’
**This does not include citations issued by Aiken

Department of Public Safety

Debris/Receptacles – 2
Pet - 1

Referred – 4
Signs - 5

Unsightly Conditions – 9
Vehicle - 1

Total Complaints - 22

Referred Complaints
ARB – 1

Common Area Landscaping – 1
Roads - 1
Security - 1

Total Referred Complaints - 4

SUMMARY OF COMPLAINTS
OCTOBER, 2012

NOW OPEN - Village Health & Wellness Center!
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SECURITY Bob Christopher
Security and Safety Tips for the Holiday Season
It’s the most wonderful time of the year and as you celebrate with family and friends, these tips should help to ensure
a safe and enjoyable holiday season.

Holiday Shopping:
• Pay by credit card rather than debit/check card to reduce the risk of funds being taken from your bank
account; keep all receipts and compare them to your monthly statements.
• Park close to your destination in well-lit areas; hide packages and valuables in trunk before arriving at your
destination. When returning to your vehicle be aware of your surroundings and have your keys out. Lock your
doors as soon as you are inside the vehicle.
• Use the smallest purse you have with a shoulder strap and carry it underneath your coat. Keep your purse
zipped and your wallet inside a zippered pocket.
• Report any suspicious activity to store/mall security or law enforcement.

At Home:
• Never enter your home if something looks amiss such as a broken window or open door. Make sure there is
adequate lighting around your home; trim all bushes that obstruct windows and doors to eliminate hiding places
of intruders.
• Never leave wrapped presents or valuables in view from front doors or windows.
• Turn blind slats upward to prevent people from looking into your home; always look through a peephole or safe
window before answering your door. Ask for proper photo identification from any delivery or service people.

When Vacationing:
• Use automatic timers to turn lights on and off at various times; leave a radio playing to make people think
someone is home. Keep your drapes or blinds closed; don’t leave visible notes for friends or service people.
• If flying, use a friend’s address or your work address instead of your home on luggage tags.
• Make sure all windows and doors are locked, place a length of wood or metal into the track of sliding glass
doors to prevent opening.

Cooking Safety:
• Keep potholders and flammable materials at least three feet away from heat sources.
• Turn handles of pots and pans on the stovetop inward to avoid spills or cook only on back burners if possible.
Keep young children away from heat sources and hot items.
• Set timers to keep track of extended cooking times; do not leave the kitchen when food is cooking on the stove.
Remain alert when cooking – do not cook under the influence of alcohol or medication.
• Always be prepared for the possibility of a fire: have an escape plan, working smoke detectors and fire
extinguishers. Remember PASS: pull the pin, aim nozzle at base of fire, squeeze the handle, sweep extinguisher
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LAKES & DAMS Jerry Hughson
Did you know the WPPOA has a maintenance contract to take care of our lakes and detention ponds? It is with
Granite Ridge Aquatic Services. Granite Ridge will check our ponds once a month from now through April, then
twice a month May through September. They were here recently and reported the following work:

1. Treated the small lagoon at Glen Haven using an algaecide and an aquatic herbicide. The previous
treatments had been light and we were not getting good results so we increased the dose. We also dyed the
lagoon to help reduce the sunlight along penetration.
2. Treated Holley Lake the dam by cart sprayer.
3. Treated Burden Lake along Holley Lake Road.

Granite Ridge will also remove debris when they visit but in between visits we all must help! If you walk along
our lakes and ponds or fish our lakes and you see any trash, please help by picking it up and depositing in an
appropriate trash can. We have beautiful water areas in Woodside and it is up to all of us to keep it that way.

Fishing
Fifteen residents took part in the October 6 fall fishing outing, catching 42 bass. One angler walked home as soon
as he ate all of his favorite doughnuts. The big winner was Bob Carter who caught 12 bass, two over 18 inches.
John Cater came in second in minnows. It looks like John’s reign as minnow king is going to last for a long time.
Recently retired Bob Kappus came in first in artificials followed by my brother, Tony. In nightcrawlers, Mark
Behl came in second to his wife, Deborah. The first catch of the day was by Tim Burcroff; the last catch went to
Dale Hutsell. An October 13 outing on Oakman Lake had six boats participating despite the windy conditions.
Over 70 bass were landed by the eleven anglers. Without the wind, the catch would have easily gone over 100
bass. Now is the time to try your luck. Fall fishing is going great.
The fish in our lakes are a fantastic resource to Woodside and it’s important they be protected to ensure good
fishing will continue for years to come. I’ve experienced the results of poor fish management. My wife and I lived
on a small private lake slightly larger than any of the Woodside lakes. While most residents practiced catch and
release, two retired men decided they really enjoyed a meal of catfish and kept everything they caught. After
harvesting close to 900 fish over three years, they complained that fishing was terrible. These fishermen failed to
recognize fish are not an unlimited resource and must be carefully managed. We are experiencing this type of
problem with the bass in Royal Lake which used to be a great lake for fishing, especially with the grandchildren.
I would take fishermen there to teach technique for small jigs, easily catching/releasing 35-40 small bass in an
outing. Over the past year Woodside fishermen have found a successful day there to be 10-15 fish. Our lakes
cannot withstand trespassers and residents taking out every fish that they catch, regardless of size. We need to
take action as quickly as possible to protect our waters.
I’m very interested in hearing from you by e-mail (ziomekk@bellsouth.net) or phone (803-649-9842). I’ll be
sharing all suggestions with Jerry Hughson, Lakes and Dams director who will be representing the interests of
fishermen with the POA. In December, Woodside fishermen will be starting their annual cleanup of the lakes and
shorelines. Please contact me if you’d like to volunteer for this effort. Ken Ziomek



Elizabeth Hogan
125 Hemlock Drive

Moved from: Colorado

Dale & Linda Klitzke
120 Hunters Run Drive

Moved from: Menomonie, WI

Richard & Harriet Kummerlowe
123 Bridgecrest Court
Moved from: Florida

Michael Sweeten and Linda Lukasavage
126 Foxhound Run
Hadden Heights, NJ

Eric Muhlbaier and Carson Kight-Muhlbaier
600 Burden Lake Road
Moved from: Aiken

Richard & Ann Owen
137 Enclave Drive
Moved from: Aiken

Chip & Debbie Strock
193 Quiet Oak Court
Moved from: Aiken

Chris & Jacque Waltz
126 Boxwood Road

Moved from: Jacksonville, FL
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WPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
PRESIDENT
Bill Lykins

VICE-PRESIDENT/COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING
Nancy Hughes

ARB
Dee Clark

TREASURER
Pat Shippey

COVENANTS (CEEC)
Mike Sims

STREETLIGHTS, SIGNS, RV & GARDEN AREAS, POA FACILITIES
LarryWittenmyer

SECURITY
Bob Christopher

SECRETARY/ROADS & UTILITIES
Bob Horne

LAKES & DAMS
Jerry Hughson

WOODSIDE PLANTATION

1411 Silver Bluff Road
Aiken, SC 29803

Phone: 803.641.9663
Fax: 803.641.1831
Email: wppoa@wppoa.com

WPPOAOFFICE
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Sandi Buchanan Wayne Brock
June Carlson George Hughes
Trisha Leveille Michelle Yonce

Welcome To Our New Residents
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Woodside Property Owners’ Classified Ads

Tree Removals
Stump Grinding
Landscaping

Free Local Estimates
Sell Fire Wood

Owner
Tim George 441-3322 Pg
Cell 803-979-6800

Mailing Address:
128 Pine Hollow Dr.

Aiken, SC 29803

Residential, Commercial
Licensed, Bonded, Insured

803-663-3278

Quality Tree Service Inc.
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Ron’s Home Repair Service
(No Job Too Small)
803-642-9344

home repairs deck staining
painting shelving
power washing wall papering
epoxy floor coating lights & fans

Ron Tugya Woodside Resident
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Please view our photos
of our work at:

www.TindallConstructioninc.com
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803.649.2545
www.howellprinting.net

Come see us for all of your
Design and Printing needs.
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K & G Painting
Aiken, SC

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
Residential & Commercial Painting
Free Estimates • Work Guaranteed

Complete Deck Services
Profesionalism not to be compromised

Honest people you can trust

803-502-0262 • 803-474-2546
dvdloc@aol.com

SENIORS 55-85
Protect against heart attack, stroke, and cancer care cost. A major

insurance company (in business over 70 years) now offers a
program allowing purchase from $10,000 to $75,000 payable in

lump sum after initial diagnosis. (An extra benefit for later
reoccurrence of the illness is included).

Ex: A 70 year-old can purchase $40,000 for $182 per month or
$308 per couple.

This is the best value I have ever seen as a hedge against the
ominous future cost of Obamacare. Contact me for a detailed quote

and simple enrollment forms: We are also a source for your Medicare
and Drug supplement plans

Woodside Resident Richard Marvel:
e-mail Captrich1@gmail.com, phone 781-258-9121 Fax 781-268-4177
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Commercial & Residential

3 Caldwell Court
Aiken, SC 29803-6628

(803) 648-6476
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DABB Farms
Dan’s Peach Stand • Bud’s Peach Stand

November 2012 Update

We hope everyone is well. All of us are doing just fine. Ruth is involved in yet another play in Edgefield. Dan is really
enjoying what could be his final year in high school.

Bud didn’t get to go to the farm expo in Moultrie, GA as we had planned. He was selected to take the PSAT as an
eighth grader! When I asked how he thought he did on the test, he said “I don’t know…ok I guess.” He’s so quiet and
shy and Dan’s so talkative and over the top, if they didn’t both favor me so much, I would get DNA test done to see
which one wasn’t really mine!!

On Mon, Oct 29 I went to Edisto Island to visit Geechie Boy Mill (www.geechieboymill.com)
and have grits and cornmeal ground in an antique grist mill from corn that I grew myself.
Once I have had time to cook some and taste them, I will make them available for free this year and if we have a
positive response, we may start selling them at the stands next year.

Rick Catts will once again use Bud’s location to sell pumpkins, mums, and Christmas trees this year.

Tim Bledsoe
(803) 480-2978

Dan’s Peach Stand Bud’s Peach Stand
1518 Whiskey Road 2300 Whiskey Road
(Beside Tyler Tire) (Across from Chick-fil-A)
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